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B.  Auction Proposal
1. Financial Hedges

I respectfully disagree with this portion of Administrative Law Judge’s recommended decision regarding Pike County Light & Power Company’s (the “Company”) default service implementation plan.  While the ALJ found that it was not in the public interest to implement the Company’s three year laddered hedging program, I believe otherwise. 

While monthly spot market power purchases may or may not produce lower prices compared to the results of an auction for a laddered three-year purchase program, I believe that stability of rates is an important consideration that this Commission should not overlook. Electric prices based solely on spot market purchases can fluctuate widely and can produce some rate shocks that could prove troublesome, particularly to low-income customers. While the bottom-line dollar magnitude of this rate swing likely will be smaller than what can be reasonably expected with natural gas purchases for heating purposes, the impact to consumers can be quite detrimental.

The Company had included safeguards that would have helped reduce, if not eliminate, the results of an “ill timed” auction, or poor auction results. First, the Company proposed a known price cap, whereby the Company would not proceed with the results of the auction if this cap had been exceeded.  Second, the Company included its relatively small load with Orange and Rockland’s larger block of power. This bulk power purchasing component would have resulted in lower prices than the prices arising from the Company proceeding on its own accord. 

From my perspective, the worst case result for the Company’s customers is a rejection of the auction process and the sole utilization of spot market purchases.  I believe that with today’s decision, this Commission is denying the Company’s customers the opportunity to test the market for a stable set of default service prices over a three year period. 
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